
                                     Board Report Oct. 2011 

 

 

We have successfully moved in the new wing at Winn Headstart. A few small things need to be 

addressed which will be seen to in the next week, but overall we are up and running.   The new 

compressor was installed on the chiller at High school over fall break and is online. We will be looking 

into what is needed to air condition the gym during the winter months to be ready for warm weather in 

the spring.  I am presently looking into adding drainage tile under the track at the football field to 

eliminate water pooling at the north end of the field. Several ballasts have been changed in our 

buildings. We have added a new outside light at the end of the concession building to help deter 

vandalism. Our daily work orders are in control with items being addressed no matter how small to keep 

things moving ahead with continual progress and improvement.  

 

 

 

 Thank You for your Support, 

 

 Dwayne A. Smith 


